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Meeting of the Joint Summit Working Group (JSGW) to discuss work towards the Fifth Summit

On February 26, 2007, the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG) met in Washington D.C., with the goal of exploring collaboration mechanisms in preparation for the upcoming Fifth Summit of the Americas.  The day’s events opened with a working breakfast for the JSWG members with the Secretary General of the OAS, José Miguel Insulza.  

In his opening remarks, the Secretary General emphasized that the JSWG organizations are key to guiding the development of the Fifth Summit of the Americas’ framework, especially through providing technical inputs in their individual areas of expertise.  Dr. Insulza also highlighted the importance of the Group in contributing to the identification of concrete programs and the necessary instruments to measure progress in order to support Summit mandate implementation.  
A technical meeting of the JSWG followed in which the various activities to be carried out by the Group in the course of 2007 were discussed and negotiated.  In the course of this meeting, the group came to several decisions regarding the 2007 JSWG Work Plan, including: the definition of an integrated format for presentations on follow-up to IV Summit mandates and Regional Challenges facing the Hemisphere to be delivered during the Summit Implementation Review Group on March 29; the design and development of an expanded JSWG webpage; and the preparation of two publications to be presented at the OAS General Assembly in June in Panama City.  
This meeting also included the participation of representatives from the Department of Social Development and Employment, and the Department of Education and Culture of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI).  These two Departments are responsible for the upcoming Ministerial meetings on Labor and Education, respectively, and were present to discuss with the JSWG members the planning process for the Ministerial meetings and ways in which the institutions could participate in these meetings to help support the Summit Process.  As a result, the JSWG agreed to propose guidelines, methodologies and expectations for their participation and present them through the Summits Secretariat.    

The Summits of the Americas Secretariat, in its role as JSWG Chair, will continue to work extensively with the Group to explore ways to channel the expertise and resources of its institutional members into the Summits Process and the formation of a hemispheric development agenda.  

